
- 1 - 
 

 

 

PERMANENT MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF 

SIERRA LEONE TO THE UNITED NATIONS 

 

 





- 3 - 
 

3.  We continue to welcome and support the 

establishment and work of the Working Group on 

Protection of Persons in the Event of Disasters, and 

we take important note of its provisional programme 

of work and upcoming debate. We note the oral 

report and summary of the Chair of the working 

group, H.E. Amb. Antonio Lagdameo, Permanent 

Representative of the Philippines, submitted it in 

November 2023. Thank him for his outstanding efforts 

and commitment.  We are pleased with the number 

of meetings held, the high-level discussions, and the 

rich contribution from relevant partners and hope it 

bears fruit in the bid to make progress on the ILC 

recommendation.  

 

4. My delegation looks forward to actively 

participating in the Working Group's upcoming 

deliberations and continuing to exchange views 

and insights on the 5 clusters and ILC 
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recommendations postulated from the draft 

articles.  

 

5. Therefore, we repeat our call for strong international 

cooperation at all levels to address the enormous 

humanitarian, economic, and social impacts 

caused, especially in vulnerable communities. The 

adverse effects of Climate Change and its security 

risks have exacerbated fragilities and should serve 

as the basis and priority for constructive global 

dialogue on this important issue.  

 

Chair,  

 

6. At the national level, we are pleased to convey that 

Sierra Leone enacted the National Disaster 
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regardless of their circumstances, have access to 

safety, support, and essential resources during and 

after such events. 

 

9. We restate our appreciation of the draft articles, 

and we do see merit in pursuing the 

recommendation by the ILC.  This Committee states 

that responses to disasters must be embedded in the 

principles of sovereign independence, neutrality, 

impartiality, and humanity. On this basis, Sierra 

Leone supports the recommendation of the ILC for 

the elaboration of a convention based on the draft 
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which is essential for safeguarding lives and 

livelihoods in the face of emerging challenges. 

 

14. I thank you.  


